
   
 

  

Call to order 

A meeting of the B.E. Mays High School GO Team was held at Mays High on February 27, 2018. It 

was called to order by the Chair Arle Wilson-Dixon at 6:12 p.m. 

Attendees 

Attendees: Arle Wilson-Dixon, Alexis Morris, Garnetta Penn, Marcia Jackson, Richard Fuqua, and 

Richard Fowler.  

Absentees:  Gina Rogers, Christy Muckle, Hershel Robinson and Lindsey Foxx. 

Quorum 

A quorum is present. 

Approval of Agenda 

The motion to accept the agenda was moved by Garnetta Penn and seconded by Marcia Jackson. 

The vote was unanimous.     

Approval of minutes 

The motion to table the approval of the previous minutes was made by Marcia Jackson and seconded 

by Richard Fuqua. The vote was unanimous.  

Action Items 

Discussion on the 2019 Budget and how the items were determined. Mr. Fowler was unable to 

find the additional funds mentioned in the January meeting. If the austerity funds become 

available, the GO Team has decided that instead of adding additional areas of funding, the 

additional funds will be added to the areas that are already designated in the budget.  

 

The GO Team discussed, proposed and voted to add an additional $2,000 added to the Climate 

and Culture line item to increase "Rewarding Students for positive behavior" to $4,000. 

 

Ms. Garnetta Penn moved that we accept the Budget as presented with the addition of the 

$2,000 to the aforementioned note.  

Marcia Jackson 2nd. The vote was unanimous. 
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Discussion Items 

Dr. Morris- interested candidacy forms were due. She vetted a candidate to take her place on the Go 

Team- Mr. F. Murray Ford. 

 

Ms. Jackson - blinds for the classroom doors was addressed in faculty meeting for safety purposes. 

Mr. Fowler will look into the blinds and if he can afford it, he will get them. 

Beautification line item in the original building budget was never taken care of. The school should 

ask for this to be taken care of in the interest of safety and allocate some other resources. The legal 

team needs to take that avenue of a breach of contract- in the interest of safety. Fowler will reach 

out re: Safety concerns and terror concerns. Aikens will write notes as well. 

 

The Go Team needs to make sure that going forward, they have the committees. A Go Team member 

needs to be assigned to those existing committees. 

 

There were many discussions of safety in the building. Due to the shooting in Florida, these 

discussions were had. Principal Fowler met with teachers, all students, gave cell number to them so 

that they could share tips anonymously. 

Principal’s Report 

Lock Down drill was today and it went well. There were some areas to address with students and 

them taking the drill seriously, but in all, students said they felt safe and didn't perceive any type of 

threat. 

Announcements 

The Music in Our Schools Concert was rescheduled to March 12 to encompass Youth Art Month and 

Women's History Month 

Will produce songs of Peace and Protest 

 

Will connect with Dr. Swain to get parents for assistance for refreshments that night. 

Program will begin at either 6:30  

6 -6:45 Art 

7pm concert- vocal and Theatrical and Open to the Public 

Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:56 p.m.  
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